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February 16,2023

Ms. Cynthia Thompson, Town Clerk
Town of Wrentham
79 South Street
Wrentham, MA 02093

Re: Franklin St, 529 - Bree Salon, Repetitive Application, Planning Board Finding

Dear Ms. Thompson:

At a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, February 15,2023, the Planning Board
considered the Repetitive Application request for Bree Salon located at 529 Franklin St,

Wrentham, MA as detailed in the Application received on January 25,2023. A copy of this has

already been provided to your office.
Bree Salon received a Denial from the Zoning Board of Appeals on September 15,2021

to expand a pre-existing non-conforming use of a hair salon on an undersized lot in the
Residential zoning district. M.G.L. C. 40A, $ l6 notes 'No appeal, application, or petition which
has been unfavorably and finally acted upon by the special permit granting authority or permit
granting authority shall be acted favorably upon within two years after the date of final
unfavorable action...". This section goes on to state an Applicant can refile to the ZBA within
the two years only upon the Planning Board finding that the Applicant has made "...specific and
material changes in the conditions upon which the previous unfavorable action was based...".
The Applicant's Engineer, Dan Campbell of Level Design presented the changes to the original
application where they had removed the second story on the addition and added curb stops to the
gravel parking area.

The Board noted that many of the issues that were noted in the ZBA's decision had still
not been addressed in this Repetitive Application request, such as paving the parking lot and
installing a drainage system, trespass of the patio and fountain into the State Highway and Town
Right-of-Ways, and mitigating the safety concerns of this high traffic use on a busy road and
near two busy intersections.

After review of the submitted testimony, the Planning Board voted 5-1 (Mr. Schwarm
absent) and found that the changes made to the Application were not substantive and therefore
did not warrant the Application being resubmitted to the ZBA before September 15,2023.

Sincerel

Rachel Benson
Director of Planning & Economic Development

cc: Building Commissioner, Applicant, file
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